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CLERGY 
Rabbi  Philip Weintraub 
727.381.4900 x 1008 
RabbiWeintraub@cbistpete.org 
 
Cantor  Jonathan Schultz 
727.381.4900  x 1005 
CantorSchultz@cbistpete.org 
 
Rabbi Emeritus, Jacob Luski D.D. 
 

STAFF 
Director of Communications 
Hana Cowart 
727.344.1017  
Hana@cbistpete.org 
 

Director of Community Engagement  
Liz Sembler 
727.381.4900  x 1007 
Liz@cbistpete.org 
 

Director of Congregant Support  
Pam Askin 
727.381.4901 
Pam@cbistpete.org 
 

Director of Pauline Rivkind  
Early Childhood Education Center  
Alisha Buchanan 
727.381.4900  x 2001 
Alisha@cbistpete.org 
 

Director of Lifelong Learning 
Maureen Sechan 
727.381.4900  x 1011 
Maureen@cbistpete.org 
 

Comptroller 
Janice Roth  
727.381.4900  x 1004 
Janice@cbistpete.org 
 

Office Assistant  
Chelsea Anderson 
Chelsea@cbistpete.org 

 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 
President  
Dean Hershkowitz 
president@cbistpete.org 
 

Valerie Hyman, 1st Vice President 
Eve Epstein, 2nd Vice President 
Margot  Benstock, 3rd Vice President 
Bill Marger, Treasurer 
Ari Weisberg, Secretary 
Susan Marger LeVine, Immediate 
Past President 
Morry Bornstein, Parliamentarian 
 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Sandy Brasch, Membership 
727.381.4900 x 1818 
sandy@cbistpete.org  
 

Stephanie Adelson, Education 
Yael Alpert, Youth 
Susie Berman, Events 
Louisa Benjamin, Social Action 
Dorothy Bowser, Honors/Tributes 
Mark Howard, Communications 
Ina Sheppard, General Administration 
Ricki Lewis, Early Childhood/PRECEC 
Shelley Lynn, Simchas 
Joel Shane, Investments 
Eileen Richman, House 
Anita Helfand, Sisterhood Rep. 
Jay Kauffman, Menôs Club Rep 
 

LAY LEADERSHIP  
Sisterhood President, Ricki Lewis 
morah@aol.com, 813.503.7415 
 

Sisterhood Catering  
Livia Wein, polyglatt@gmail.com 
 

Menôs Club President 
Eric Pastman 
eric_pastman@yahoo.com 

 

INQUIRIES 
info@cbistpete.org 

Contact Us 

Our Mission 
Through our congregational life, our goal is to provide the opportunity for  our members and friends to  
experience Jewish life to its fullest.  We want to transmit the ideals of Conservative Judaism to our children 
and grandchildren, to enable  them to be knowledgeable and responsible participants in Jewish life,  
sensitive and ethical human beings and reliable custodians of an enduring heritage.  Through the  
synagogue, we want to find strength and inspiration in worship and study, in the sharing of life cycle events, 
in acts of caring, in reaching out to the wide Jewish and non-Jewish communities, and in concern 
 and support for Israel. 
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KNOW SOMEONE SICK? 
LET CBI HELP.   
 

The mitzvah of bikkur cholim,  

visiting the sick, is one of the 

most important in Judaism.   

Let us know if you or another  

member are ill or hospitalized.  

Call Pam Askin at 727.381.4901 so 

clergy and your synagogue family 

can be of help and support in times 

of difficulty or stress. 

mailto:rabbi.luski@cbistpete.org
mailto:cantor.schultz@cbistpete.org
mailto:Youthdir@cbistpete.org
mailto:preschool@cbistpete.org
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Whatôs Nu? 

Coffee Talk with Rabbi Weintraub 
Wednesday, May 1 & 15 at 9:00 am 
May LocationðBlack Crow Coffee Co. (New) 
Grand Central District, 2157 1st Ave S., St. Pete 
Get to know our Rabbi and each other over coffee 
and conversation at the new Black Crow location.  
See page 8 for details.  

Coming Soon: 

Jewbilees Meet and Eat  
at American Stage Production of Mamma Mia 
Save the Date: Wednesday, May 5 at 6:30 pm 
RSVP info on page x 

This is my CBI! 
 
With 5780 just around the corner, 
we need your help as we move forward.  
 
Please log into your ShulCloud account  
on our website at www.cbistpete.org 
and confirm your contact Information.   
 
Help the office: While logged in, please review 
your CBI account and confirm the information as 
listed in your account from transactions, to  
yahrzeits, to information about your family. 
 
Our upgrade to ShulCloud has been made  
possible by the Buns Family Technology Fund. 

Lunch with Rabbi 
Wednesday, May 15 at 12:00 pm 
Topic: Organ Donation & Jewish Law 
Torah Study & Deli Lunch. See page 8 for details.  

CBI Annual Meeting 
Wednesday, May 15 at 7:00 pm 
Elect your leaders for 2019-2020! Make a quorum.  
In order to vote, you must be a member in good 
standing. See page 19 for our 2019-2020  
leadership slate and further details. 

Save the Date: 
Cave Person Dinner, Sunday June 2 
Get your hands dirty learning about history at a dinner 
honoring Yom Yerushalayim hosted by our Menôs Club. 
See page 13 for details about this adults-only event. 
Shavuot begins Saturday night, June 8.  
Stay tuned for details of our upcoming Tikun Leyl  
Shavuot as well as our holiday service schedule.  
Israel Scouts return on Monday, June 17  
See page 13 for concert details. 
Pride Shabbat is Friday, June 21  
Support Pride at CBI. See page 13 for details. 

Educators Shabbat 
Saturday, May 4 at 9:00 am 
Guest Speaker: John Erik Savitsky 
Former CDO, Academy Prep 
Join us for a special Shabbat service recognizing 
the importance of education in our society and the 
role educators have in our daily lives.  
See page 10 for details. 

Daven & Dine Shabbat 
Friday, May 10 at 6:00 pm  
Following our Kabbalat Shabbat service, experience 
the warmth and friendship of an Israeli-style Shabbat 
dinner. See page 12 for menu & how to RSVP.  
Saturday, May 11 at 9:00 am 
Daven at the CBI Kotel as part of our Shabbat  
Services. Celebrate May birthdays and 
anniversaries at our monthly Simcha Shabbat.   
Stay to enjoy an Israeli-style Breakfast Kiddush.  

Motherôs Day Brunch  
& USY Reunion with Concert  
by Solomon & the Wise Guys 
Sunday, May 12 at 10:30 am 
Honor the important women in your life at our  
annual Motherôs Day Brunch hosted by the Mitzvah 
Menôs Club.  Concert by former USY Klezmer Band 
Solomon & the Wise Guys marking their 50th year. 
See page 10 for RSVP information. 

Beach Shabbat & Sandcastle Social 
Friday, May 17 at Upham Beach 
5:00 pm: Sandcastle Social 
Bring a dairy picnic dinner and beach toys and  
get to know your CBI family.   
6:15 pm: Musical Kabbalat Shabbat Service  
Greet Shabbat with sandy feet and a joyful heart.  
See page 11 for directions and further details. 

Jews & Brews  
Thursday, May 16 at 9:00 am,  
Pair oôDice Brewing 
Topic: ñAfterlife 101: What do you need to do to 
get into Heaven?ò  
Talk Torah. Drink Beer.  See page 11 for details. 
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Nobody ever actually chose ñHatikvahò as Israelôs national anthem.  The State inherited the song, as it 
were, along with other treasures of the Zionist Movement. 

ñHatikvahò has been around for more than 100 years, and has outlasted many challengers.  The elites 
havenôt always liked it, but the public has embraced it wholeheartedly. 

ñHatikvahò was written by Naphtali Herz Imber, a wandering Jewish poet who was born in Galicia in 
1855 or 1856.  Before he died in New York in 1909, he had managed to travel throughout Europe,  
Palestine, Britain, and the United States.  Everywhere he went, he wrote poetry, recited his poems to 
anyone who would listen, and remained devoted to the nascent cause of Zionism. 

In fact, Imber saw himself ï not Theodor Herzl ï as the spiritual father of Zionism.  In one letter, he 
wrote: ñI am the origin of the Zionist Movement. It is not generally known, but I am.  Many years ago I went to Jerusalem, saw the 
misery of my people, felt the spirit of the place and determined to bring my scattered people together again.  For 12 years, I 
struggled to put the Zionist Movement on its feet. Now that I have started it, I will let others carry it.ò 

Imberôs Hebrew poems did kindle a spark for many Jews.  His most famous poem was and remains ñTikvatenuò first penned in 
Iasi, Romania.  It was the beginning of an anthem. Over time, Imber wrote new stanzas until the poem had nine stanzas. 

The melody also has a story.  Imber wrote a poem without music, with various attempts made to set it to music.  The first was by 
a composer named Leon Igly.  In what he certainly thought was a stroke of genius, Igly wrote a different tune for each of the nine 
stanzas.  Teaching the public to sing it, however, was so difficult that children who succeeded in getting through all nine verses 
used to get a prize of chocolate.  Igly returned to Russia, and the melody was lost. 

Soon thereafter, a new tune emerged in Rishon Lezion, the melody that is sung today.  Some trace it to the Bohemian          
Symphony by the Czech composer Smetana, others say it is based on the Sephardi melody for Psalm 117 in the Hallel          
service.  Still others say it bears a striking resemblance to a Romanian folk song. 

In any case, the new tune caught on quickly, and the rest is history. 

Shalom, 

From the Rabbi 
Dear friends, 
 
This month takes us on a journey.  Forty-nine days, from Pesach to Shavuot we trek through the  
wilderness.  Many of us demonstrate certain mourning customs to prepare us for the receiving of Torah 
at Shavuot.  On the night of Shavuot, we study the Torah together. We accept the Covenant, the Brit, 
the Ketubah, the marriage contract, Torah--between G-d and the people Israel.  We recommit ourselves 
to live Jewish lives. 
 
On Pesach, we reminded ourselves that it was not ONLY our ancestors that left Egypt.  It was ALL of 
us. After speaking about the generation who wandered in the wilderness being at Sinai, Midrash  
Tanchuma on Parshat Nitzavim says ñR. Abahu said in the name of R. Samuel bar Nahmani, ñWhy 
does it say, óthose who are standing here; and those who are not hereô (without using the word,  

standing)? Because all the souls were there, [even] when [their] bodies had still not been created.ò 
 
This idea is one that comes back to me again and again.  What does it mean for all of our souls to have been at Sinai--whether 
those born Jewish or those who were to become Jewish?  Ultimately, we are on this journey of connecting to G-d, of finding our 
Yiddishe Neshamas, and of living our Jewish lives together.  For thousands of years we have argued and debated about the  
details of what it means to live a Jewish life.  For the majority of Jewish history, the way has been called ñhalachaò.  Halacha is not 
merely Jewish law. It does not simply say what is ñkosherò or ñtreyfò.  Instead, it is a spiritual path to discover the meaning in every 
step of our lives. Halacha has lessons for us - from putting on our shoes, to the food we eat, and to how we ethically treat our  
business partners, friends and family.  
 
Our daily minyan is an incredible example of our commitment to Jewish life, to halacha.  Every single morning and evening, we 
come together to praise G-d.  Through our (brief) prayers, we are reminded of the blessing of waking up, the blessing that we will 
sleep again.  In taking time to pause and give thanks, we feel the holiness in our lives. None of this happens without you!  Without 
ten, without a minyan, we cannot say Barchu, repeat the Amidah, or say Kaddish. All prayers are significant, and yet there is  
compounded loss when someone cannot say Kaddish when we do not have a minyan.  We are counting on you. Participating in 
36 minyanim inducts you into an elite society, the minyanaires! We look forward to sharing our soulful journeys with you. 

From the Cantor 
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From the Director of Lifelong Learning 

 

 

Passover season has come and gone. We are now approaching the end of the fiscal year 
here at CBI. That means a few things: the annual meeting is coming up, dues statements will 
be out soon, the oppressive heat of the summer will quickly be upon us, and a transition in 
leadership is underway.  My thanks to the nominating committee for their hard work these past 
few months for creating such a wonderful slate of new board members and officers. The  
nominating committee works quietly behind the scenes to contact existing board members, 
identify potential leaders in the congregation, and to find roles that fit the interests and skill 
sets of new leaders. Being on the board is not the only way to serve CBI; there are many  
committees that need you. 
 

Sisterhood is in need of kitchen helpers. Minyan is looking for new Minyanaires. Jewbilees has terrific events 
throughout the year. The Rosh Hodesh Womenôs Group is looking for women to host and facilitate their monthly 
gatherings. Mitzvah Men's Club will be building the sukkah before you know it. Our synagogue office is looking for 
reception volunteers on Mondays and Fridays. How about singing in the choir?  
 
What is your involvement in CBI? Coming on Shabbat and Yom Tov is SO important.  Support CBI while using your 
time and talents to get involved in your kehillah, your congregation. It is a great feeling when people say yes when I 
ask them to champion projects or help at CBI. I hope feels as good for you as we work to strengthen CBI.  
 
As we prepare for a new year at CBI, and as new leadership opportunities arise, let us know how you will be getting 
involved! 
 
Kol tuv,  

Itôs mid April as I write this, and two separate events this past week remind me how our  
present and future are rooted in tradition and history. The mid-April me is planning model  
Seders that teach the importance of reliving the Exodus, searching for elusive Kosher-for-
Passover food, and just remembered I can still get an order in to Jo-Elôs! The end-of-April me 
is planning events, learning opportunities, and celebrations for more modern observances  
and holidays, commemorating another cycle of oppression to freedom. 
 
This past Wednesday we had the pleasure of hearing Beth Gelman from The Florida Holo-
caust Museum lead our Adult Education discussion. Our topic in the Intellectual Judaism 
course that evening was the Holocaust, and our discussion touched on current anti-Semitism 

as well as  what the role of Holocaust education will be in the future. Beth was asked ñIôve always wanted to know: 
how can you be around it every day?ò She simply explained ñItôs the stories: in the interviews one man said óI did it! I 
beat Hitler!ô Thatôs how I do it.ò Itôs vital to listen to the stories, to tell the stories, to pass on the stories, and to find 
inspiration in the personal stories. Weôve learned this from the Passover Haggadah. Our own Ellen Bernstein has 
been instrumental in telling those stories, and she was honored this year at Spectrum 9ôs Everyday Hero Award  
ceremony as the 2018 Education Hero of the Year. Hopefully you will have the opportunity to wish her Mazal Tov 
soonðperhaps at Educatorsô Shabbat May 4! Yom HaShoah will be commemorated on Thursday, May 2, and the 
museum will once again read from the list of names of those who perished. Thereôs a very long list of readers who 
want to honor the victims of the Shoah as we commit to the philosophy of ñNever Again!ò 
 
Just one week later on Tuesday May 7 weôll commemorate Yom HaZikaron, Remembrance Day for Israelôs war  
heroes, followed by Yom HaôAtzmaôut on Wednesday May 8. Weôve just sat around the Seder table singing  
ñNext Year in Jerusalem.ò Now we can balance the stories of the radio announcement declaring Israelôs  
independence in 1948 with analysis of the latest elections in Israel. Tell the story, teach our children, and find our 
part in the story of our Jewish ancestral home. 
 
 
 
 

From the President 
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Religious School & Youth Events 

Shalom Club & Kadima Club  
For Youth in Grades 2-5 & 6-8 
Sunday, May 5 from 12:00 noon - 1:30 pm  
Israel Caf® 
Make and eat Israeli food and...more! 

LETôS SHARE SHABBAT! 
Greet Shabbat with sandy feet!

Upham Beach, 68th Avenue Access 

 

Bring a dairy picnic and beach toys  
to make sandcastles prior to our  
Kabbalat Shabbat Service. 

 

In case of rain, service will be held at CBI. 

 

 

Contact Morah Maureen at  

Maureen@CBIStPete.org or (727) 381-4900 x 1011. 

VPK Gesher Project 
Gesher = Bridge 

Sundays, May 5 & 19  
Gan Yom Rishon from 9:45 am - 10:30 am 

Special Gesher Project from 10:30 am - 12:00 pm 
VPK students will make their own Torah 

with madrichim, helpers, and Morah Maureen 
as we begin bridging from Gan Yom Rishon  
to our Talmud Torah Religious School. 

No Parents Allowed from 10:30 am -12 noon! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Coffee and Conversation Parents 
ñWhatôs Jewish about Being a Parent?ò 

Sunday, May 5 & 19 at 10:30 am 

Parents are invited for coffee talk on 
creating community & discussing spiritual parenting  

as a part of our daily lives.  

Graduation & Consecration Shabbat 
Saturday, June 1 at 9:00 am 
 
All youth ages 0 - 18 are invited  
to our regular Shabbat Service  
to receive a blessing on the Bimah. 
 
VPK students will have their Gesher Bridge Torahs 
on display during the Kiddush to follow.  


